
Sixth Form Bulletin
11th November 2022

Contact us:
Absence line: 01895 234342 ext 4407 Email attendance@vynersschool.org.uk
Mrs R Lane Year 12 Leader: rlane@vynersschool.org.uk
Mrs A Coyle Year 13 Leader: acoyle@vynersschool.org.uk
Mrs T Lopes Sixth Form Admin and Supervisor: tlopes@vynersschool.org.uk
Miss J Alonso Sixth Form Admin and Supervisor: jalonso@vynersschool.org.uk
Mrs N Harvey - Deputy Headteacher / KS5 nharvey@vynersschool.org.uk
Sixth Form office: 01895 234342 ext 4244

TERM DATES: Please use this link to see the school term dates.

GENERAL NOTICES

Remembrance event
The whole school came together standing with quiet reverence in the main quad area on Friday just
before 11:00 to hear the last post played by Katie in Year 8 For the Fallen" written by Laurence Binyon
read by Fraser Brannigan and Katie Ginger followed by a 2 minute silence.

Consent
This term in RSE we are looking at consent. We have provided some extra information and support for
you to look through as a parent if ever the occasion arises that you need to discuss this at home with
your child. Family Lives - Consent

Children in Need - Friday 18th November
This will be a non-uniform day for all students with a contribution of £2 for charity. Money will be
collected in tutor time.

Sixth Form Sport Clubs
We are delighted to announce that the year 12 subject ambassador leadership students are running
sport clubs for any Sixth Form student to join starting this week. We hope that this will enable more
Sixth Form students to continue to enjoy sport and promote an active lifestyle.

Sport Day Time Venue

Football Tuesday After school Astro

Hockey Tuesday After school Astro

Basketball Tuesday &
Wednesday

Lunchtime Sports hall
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These clubs are available to both boys and girls. If students have an interest in other clubs being set up
and run for the 6th form, they should speak to Mr Hall, Head of PE. He would particularly like girls to
get in touch, so we can increase the offer for 6th form girls. There will be rounders/striking games in the
spring/summer term along with other seasonal sports.
Students have all received an email with instructions regarding the correct footwear required,
designated changing rooms and behaviour expectations.

Staff Inset
This is a reminder that school is closed to students on Thursday 24th and Friday 25th November
for staff INSET.

YEAR 12 NOTICES

Reading Buddies
Thank you to our wonderful reading buddies for the fantastic work they are doing with our students in
the lower school. You are making a wonderful impact on each of the students you are helping.

Key dates:
Friday 2nd December: Progress checks issued
Thursday 8th December: Parents’ Evening- Video Appointments 16:30 - 19:00
Details will be emailed home a week before the event explaining how to log on to book appointments.

YEAR 13 NOTICES

Parents’ evening
Thank you for your attendance at parents' evening last night. I hope it was an informative and
productive evening and students are able to use this to help support them as we move into
December trial exams.

Exams Information
December trial exam timetables and topic lists can be found here on the website. Please read
through the topic list carefully to help inform you of what you need to revise for each of your exams.
Study Leave will begin on Tuesday 29th November. Students will need to attend school on Monday
28th November but are free to study from home on Tuesday 29th.
Students can continue to use the study room and available free rooms around exams and any
lessons that they are required to attend during this time. Please note some students might be
expected to attend compulsory intervention studies during study leave and will be informed
individually by their teachers
More information about study leave arrangements will be issued to students next week.

Year 13 Prom
We are delighted to announce that the Year 13 Prom will be held on Thursday 29th June 2023 at
Pinewood Hotel. More information to follow.

Key dates:
Thursday 10th November 2022: Year 13 Parents’ Evening
Tuesday 29th November 2022: Year 13 Trial Exams begin and study leave commences
Wednesday 25th January 2023: Final deadline for UCAS applications
Thursday 29th June 2023: Year 13 Prom
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